
October 1944 

 

The month was spent in a series of minor operations to mop up any enemy operating west of the River Maas, they still had a bridgehead to the west in the 

Venlo area. On the 7th 11 Armd Div were relieved by 7 US Armd Div and consequently moved to a forest location north of Overloon. The later part of the 

month was spent with constant moves and patrolling and on the 27th took over from the 7 US Div to enable them to counter German attacks further 

South. The Battalion was also preparing locations to occupy for the winter, which was to prove a cold and miserable winter. 

 

As Capt Wardman said: 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


